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 Christianity is a way of life.  In what way do 
you practice Christianity? Kevin Hecton 
 
 

 

2025 AGM – Our Annual Congregational Meeting is set for 

Sunday, March 23rd, starting at 3:00pm.  Drop by early for 
coffee, tea, and sandwiches.  In order to permit adequate 
time to compile our Annual Parish Report Booklet, all 
Committees are asked to have their reports submitted to 
the Parish Office by March 3rd.   This is YOUR meeting, and 
we encourage all Parishioners to attend as we review our past successes, and 
plan for our future growth in the upcoming year. 
 

VALENTINE LUNCHEON AND CARDS – Our ACW are hosting a Luncheon and Cards 

event on February 20th 
12:00pm.  They will be serving a 
Hot Roast Beef Dinner with 
dessert, tea and coffee for just 

Our Mission at All Saints is to be a family of worshipping Christians, 
dedicated to Christian Education, Spiritual Growth, Pastoral Care, 

Outreach, and Fellowship. 

OUR CANDLE HAS BEEN GIVEN TO THE GLORY OF GOD 
 

In loving memory of my son, Donnie Cole, remembering his 
40th birthday on February 18, 1985 – sadly missed by mom, 

Winnie & Rennie Warford 
 

In loving memory of dad, Ern Fagan, remembering his 
passing on February 13, 2017 – by Kathy, Roxanne, Rodney 

and Families 
 

In loving memory of mom, Mary Porter, remembering her 
passing, February 12, 2012 – Christina, Rev Sam, and Family 



February 16, 2025  2 

$15, and the Card Game is $5.  Please reserve your dinner by February 15th by 
calling Enid at 709-682-9367 or Barb at 709-834-4795.  Please come and bring a 
Friend! 
 

A TASTE OF ITALY – Mark your calendars, and get your tickets early!!  On 

February 22nd, starting at 6:00pm, the Parish of All Saints CBS will be hosting an 
evening of food and dancing.  The theme for the meal will be 
a “Taste of Italy”, and we will be 
serving Caesar Salad, Lasagna, 
Spaghetti and Meat-Balls, Chicken 
Alfredo, Garlic Bread, with a single 
complimentary glass of wine to help 

savour the taste.  Of course there will also be a 
wonderful dessert consisting of a delicious Lemon 
Cream Cake, served with Tea and Coffee.  Following this 
fantastic meal we will be having a dance, with an open cash bar.  There will be 
only 150 tickets available, at a cost of just $35 per person.  Please call Enid at 
709-682-9367, or Aura at 709-682-3775.  We invite you to please share the 
news of this wonderful event with family, friends and co-workers.  We look 
forward to seeing you there – and bring your appetite!!! 
 

PRAYER, PRAISE, AND REFLECTION SEMINAR – On Saturday, March 1st, from 

10:00am to 2:00pm our All Saints CBS Prayer Chain Team 
will be hosting a free seminar, following the theme “BE STILL 

– BE THANKFUL”.  The guest speaker for this event is Dr 
Carmel Doyle, of Queen’s College.  We invite you to drop in 
at 09:30am to enjoy some tea, coffee and muffins, and get 
to mingle and make new friends before the seminar begins.  
Lunch will be provided from 12:00-12:45.  We ask that you 
RSVP our Parish Office at 834-4501, or text/call Linda at 351-

4008.  This in as inter-denominational event, and people of all faiths are 
welcome to attend, so please spread the word!! 
 

SHROVE TUESDAY PANCAKE SUPPER - Our All Saints ACW ladies are once again 

hosting their Shrove Tuesday Pancake 
Supper.  Starting at 5:30pm on Tuesday, 
March 4th, this year’s menu will include their 
delicious pancakes, sausages, beans, and of 
course tea and coffee, and juice for the 
kiddies.  The cost is only $6 for children, and 
$12 for adults.  Why not make this a great fun evening with the whole family.  
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ALL SAINTS CBS PRAYER CHAIN - Do you, or a friend, or someone you know 

require personal and confidential prayer for any reason?  
If so, we invite you to please reach out in confidence to 
our Prayer Chain Coordinator, Linda McDonald, at 709-
834-1720, or call our Parish Office at 709-834-4501.  Our 

All Saints Prayer Chain Group is a very active ministry which has a large 
number of prayerful members ready to reach out in thoughtful prayer.  Go to 
our website to get a full list of prayer warriors and their contact information. 
 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY AT THE CBS/PARADISE FOOD BANK – We are urgently 

seeking a compassionate and dedicated volunteer to assist at the main desk of 
our Food Bank.  Opportunities are available Tuesday to Friday, from 9:00am to 
2:00pm, with the following responsibilities: 

• Welcoming and assisting clients with understanding and confidentiality 

• Distributing food items to clients 

• Recording the items distributed in the client’s personal file after each visit 
Your contribution will make a meaningful difference in the lives of those in 
need within our community.  To volunteer or learn more, please contact Aura 
Farrell at 709-834-4501 or Doris Halfyard at 709-834-4416 or via email at  

cbsparadisefoodbank94@gmail.com 
 

THE CBS/PARADISE FOOD BANK are still running very low on supplies, and they 

continue to rely heavily on the generous support of our 
Parishioners and the general public.  The following items are 
in great demand: cereal, milk, pasta, rice, sidekicks, juice 
packages and/or you may make a monetary donation.  For 
your convenience, you may simply eTransfer your donation to 
donations@allsaintsparish.ca, and please indicate that it is for the Food Bank. 
 

CONFIRMATION CLASS SCHEDULE – Our confirmation candidates continue to 

meet regularly in the Upper Level of our Parish Hall at 2:00pm.  The following 
is a subset of their upcoming schedule and topics: 

• February 16 The Sacraments 

• March 02 What is Faith? 
 

SPONSOR THE CANDLE – To help offset our printing costs, please consider 

placing a ‘Memoriam’ or ‘Thank Offering’, and have your message placed 
prominently within the Bible Graphic at the top of this weekly bulletin, for 
which your kind donation of $25 would be greatly appreciated.  Alternatively, 
we invite you to place a ‘Full-Page’ message with a photo and a memorial 
verse, for which your kind donation of $50 would be greatly appreciated.  A 
paper copy of ‘THE CANDLE’ is distributed at all Sunday services, and a digital 
copy is permanently available on our Parish website at allsaintsparish.ca 
 

mailto:cbsparadisefoodbank94@gmail.com
mailto:donations@allsaintsparish.ca
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CHURCH OFFERTORY OPTIONS – In addition to our Sunday collection plate: 

• Our secure drop-slot, located to the left of the Parish 
Hall main door, which is emptied daily, is available 7/24 

• e-Transfer has become a popular means of offertory by 
sending an Interac to donations@allsaintsparish.ca 

• Our eGiving program is growing.  It automatically deposits your gift at 
whatever interval you choose (weekly, bi-weekly, or monthly).  To register 
simply go to our website and follow the eGiving notes.  If you need any 
assistance, please call our Office at 834-4501, or email your Finance Team 
at finance@allsaintsparish.ca 

 

ALL SAINTS TEA ROOM LUNCHEON – Our Tea Room Luncheon has reopened, and 

we continue to encourage you to partake in this great 
fellowship of food and fun each Wednesday, starting at 
noon.  Our untold gratitude goes out to our ladies and 
gentlemen for their unselfish time in providing this 
wonderful outreach ministry. 

 

IN MEMORIAM – GENERAL OPERATIONS 
• In loving memory of Mom, Mary Porter, remembering her passing on 

February 12, 2012 – Aura & Jerry and Family. 
 

IN MEMORIAM – CAPITAL PROJECTS 
• In loving memory of Carrie Gosse – by Shirley & Charlie Gosse 

• In loving memory of Carrie Gosse – by Graham Taylor Repair Ltd. 

• In loving memory of Carrie Gosse – by Ella Mugford 

• In loving memory of Carrie Gosse – by Ettie & David Bursey 

• In loving memory of Carrie Gosse – by Rev Sam, Christina and Family 

• In loving memory of Carrie Gosse – by Howard & Rosalind 

• In loving memory of Marion Cable – by Cable & Butler families 
 

IN MEMORIAM – DIGITAL SIGN 
• In loving memory of Carrie Gosse – by Graham & Sandra Taylor 

• In loving memory of Carrie Gosse – by Graham Taylor Repair Ltd 

• A thank offering has been given for Brenda Breen, who celebrated her 80th 
birthday on February 9, 2025 – by Barbara Butler 

 

IN THANKSGIVING – FOOD BANK 
• A thank offering has been given for Brenda Breen, who celebrated her 80th 

birthday on February 9, 2025 – by Herb & Mary Butler 

• A large donation of food items has been given to All Saints for the Food 
Bank by the friends of Brenda Breen in celebration of her 80th birthday on 
February 9th 

 

mailto:donations@allsaintsparish.ca
mailto:finance@allsaintsparish.ca


February 16, 2025  5 

IN MEMORIAM – CEMETERY FUND 
• In loving memory of Carrie Gosse, remembering her passing, February 12, 

2012 – by Willis A. Lynch 
 
 

FEBRUARY 09, 
2025 

WEEKLY YTD 
We accept donations via eTransfers to 

donations@allsaintsparish.ca 
 

Please consider signing up in our 
 e-Giving Program which ensures you 
automatically contribute on a regular 
basis, even during those times when 
you are unable to physically attend 

your Church. 

 

PERCENT OF 

LAST YEAR 
90.4% 110.0% 

2025 ACTUAL 2,884 20,739 

2024 ACTUAL 3,189 18,852 

DIFFERENCE -305 1,887 

 

ALL SAINTS ANGLICAN PARISH CBS OFFICE TELEPHONE:  709-834-4501  
419 Conception Bay Highway EMAIL:  office@allsaintsparish.ca 
Conception Bay South, NL, A1X 7A2  WEBSITE:  allsaintsparish.ca  
 FACEBOOK: facebook.com/AllSaintsAnglicanChurchCBS 
                       COMMUNICATIONS TEAM EMAIL: communications@allsaintsparish.ca 

 
OFFICE HOURS:  Monday–Friday, 8:00am-2:00pm 

REV SAM BUTLER MADONNA SCOTT 
RECTOR OFFICE ADMINISTRATION 
rev.sam@allsaintsparish.ca madonna@allsaintsparish.ca 
(709) 689-4501 - Cell (709) 834-4501 - Office 
(709) 834-9464 - Home 

 
 

GET YOUR SUBSCRIPTION TO ANGLICAN LIFE TODAY! 
Anglican Life is the Tri-Diocesan newspaper serving the three dioceses of 
Newfoundland & Labrador.  If you're part of one of our congregations, you can 
subscribe for FREE and stay connected with the wider church community! 
Your subscription includes: 

• Engaging stories and photographs from contributors across the 
province 

• Thought provoking columns from regular and guest writers, offering 
spiritual reflections and insights on church and theological topics 

• The Anglican Journal – Canada’s National Anglican newspaper—
bringing you news from across the country and beyond 

Subscribe today by emailing anglicanlifenl@gmail.com or contacting Rev Fred 
Marshall at 709-727-4346. 
 

mailto:donations@allsaintsparish.ca?subject=Donation%20for%20All%20Saints%20Parish%20CBS
file:///C:/Data/All%20Saints%20Parish/Candle/ASP%202024%20Candle/office@allsaintsparish.ca
file:///C:/Data/All%20Saints%20Parish/Candle/ASP%202024%20Candle/allsaintsparish.ca
file:///C:/Data/All%20Saints%20Parish/Candle/ASP%202024%20Candle/facebook.com/AllSaintsAnglicanChurchCBS
mailto:communications@allsaintsparish.ca
mailto:mailtorev.sam@allsaintsparish.ca
mailto:madonna@allsaintsparish.ca


February 16, 2025  6 

 
 


